
 

 

Spruce Grove Agrena Guidelines 
Revised October 6, 2020 

Due to the current situation with COVID-19 and based on guidelines from the Province of 
Alberta, operations will be different this season with new rules and guidelines in place for safe 
use, including: 

 Wearing a face covering or mask is required in all publicly accessible indoor areas of the 
facility, as this is now a requirement in all indoor City facilities. At the Agrena, this includes the 
lobby, stands, dressing rooms and washrooms. 

 All users must follow public health orders and signage posted throughout the facility. 
 Do not attend the facility if you are feeling unwell. 
 Users are encouraged to bring their own hand sanitizer. 
 One parent/guardian is allowed per participant. It is preferred that no additional spectators, 

including children, are brought into the facility. If children must come out of necessity, they 
must be seated with their parent/guardian. 

 Upon arrival, participants must go directly to their dressing room; spectators must go directly 
to the seating area (unless required to tie skates). 

 Spectators are to refrain from congregating before or after the scheduled booking.  
 Users are encouraged to refrain from cheering and yelling. 
 Following each time slot, Agrena staff will undergo a thorough cleaning of the facilities.  
 Sections of the bleachers will be closed in the Grant Fuhr Arena. 
 Meetings will not be permitted in the facility, including in the bleachers or lobbies.  

Additional guidelines for participants: 

 Complete a pre-activity screening through your sport organization. 
 You will be allowed to arrive 15 minutes ahead of your ice time for practices and 30 minutes 

ahead for games. 
 Dressing rooms will be open, although it is recommended participants come dressed to 

prevent extended gatherings in the dressing rooms. 
 Showers will not be available. 
 Bring your own water bottle. 
 You will be expected to exit the facility within 15 minutes of your ice time to ensure the 

facility is ready for the next group. This will help ensure facility staff have adequate time to 
prepare the facility for the next group. 

 Off ice warm-ups or cool downs will not be permitted indoors; outdoors only. 

For further information or to book your ice time, please contact recreation@sprucegrove.org  

https://sprucegrove.org/government/news/face-coverings-required-in-publicly-accessible-areas-of-all-city-indoor-facilities/
mailto:recreation@sprucegrove.org

